The College of New Jersey

Graduate Programs Council

October 5, 2005
Minutes
Present: Susan Hydro, Claire Lindberg, Carly Medoff, Shri Rao, Atsuko Seto, Susan Bakewell Sachs, Lisa Watson, Brendan Gallagher, Michele Tarter, Brenda Leake, Janice Kisthardt

Excused: Lisa Ortiz Vilarelle
Approval of minutes: Minutes from 9/21/05 were reviewed and approved with some changes. Susan Hydro stated that she “works collaboratively” with the deans rather than “reports” to them. Michele Tarter and Shri Rao’s name needs to be corrected.
Welcome of new members: Susan Bakewell Sachs, the Dean of Nursing and Carly Medoff, a graduate student in School Counseling introduced themselves to the committee. 
Announcements: A list serve for the Graduate Programs Council has been initiated. Carly Medoff will be added to the list serve. This list serve is separate from the graduate coordinator’s list serve.

Graduate Dean’s report: 
· Dean Bakewell Sachs reported on the new configuration. She will be the dean representative for GPC. In case a dean has to recuse himself or herself from providing representation on GPC, the provost will assign another dean. She stated that the deans are meeting regularly with Susan to coordinate and review things in the new structure. Communication, practices and procedures will move in the new structure with each of the deans representing their specific areas. Graduate programs are going to be assessed in the future although the exact course of this assessment is not known yet. GPC will have a role in informing that process with respect to program quality and outcomes, standardization of procedures and identification of priorities. Dr. Sachs underscored the point that it might help for GPC to be pro-active and identify some of the issues that span across the schools.  It was mentioned that the issue of assessment had been discussed in past GPC meetings and it might be helpful to refer to those discussions. Susan Hydro volunteered to extract that information. 
Report of the Assistant Dean for Graduate Studies:
· Susan Hydro is awaiting a large report that provides data on student enrollment in various programs. Based on this large data, she will then be able to provide smaller segments of the report on individual programs to the coordinators.
· The current deadline for applications for the Counselor Education Program for spring is October 1st. However the office of graduate studies is accepting applications till October 15th. In all, 94 applications have been received across all programs. 20 students had submitted applications for fall but did not complete their applications. These students will be added to the spring data.

· Brenda Leake asked if there was a way for graduate coordinators to access these applications online. Susan Hydro reported that the initial decision was for all decisions to be done electronically. However, the submission of some materials on “paper” such as recommendation letters have necessitated the use of “folders”. It was deemed that the electronic application was not as effective as it was initially thought to be for making on-line decisions.
Old Business: 

· Lisa Ortiz Vilarelle is ill. She has not had a chance to speak to the Dean of the Library yet. As soon as she is back, she will follow up on additional things. The discussion on this issue was tabled to the Oct 19th meeting.

New Business:
The committee began by discussing some of the suggested items for the committee to consider in the year 2005-2006.
· A discussion ensued on how to keep other graduate coordinators who are not members of this committee in the communication loop. The history for this item was reviewed. When Michele met with Dean Albertine and Debbie Compte, concern was expressed that Debbie Compte was not a member of this council. Dean Albertine had asked if Debbie could be an ex-officio member. Michele Tarter expressed that since that meeting she felt that this problem could be resolved by the coordinators list serve. It was agreed that it might help if the approved minutes of the GPC meetings were sent to the coordinator’s list serve with a note that if the coordinators had any questions, they could get in touch with Brenda Leake.

.
· Michele Tarter suggested that the report of the Assistant Dean of the Office of Graduate Studies also include information on the global programs. Brenda Leake suggested that it might help if Susan Hydro reported on the Global Programs as well as the Regional Training Centers.

· The current composition and membership of GPC was reviewed. 

· It was recommended that the wording “Dean of Graduate Studies” should be changed since we no longer have a Dean of Graduate Studies. Instead it should be a “dean representative” of a school that has graduate programs.
· Also, a discussion ensued on ways to make sure that there was representation from all schools that have graduate programs. The discussion considered the specific wording of the membership and if it needed to specify that the membership include graduate coordinators or if it should be more generic to include faculty. Brenda Leake stated that she will take the task of rewording the membership and bring it to the next meeting.
· The committee went back to examining the list that Michele Tarter had provided us at our last meeting and prioritized issues that the council will consider for 2005-2006.  Some suggested items were:
· Special admissions

· Application deadlines

· Probation and dismissal policies

· Add-drop deadlines (the current add-drop deadline does not take into consideration that some graduate classes start a week later)

· Recruitment of minority populations

· Graduate Assistant/Graduate Worker document

· Graduate Parking

· Grading practices

· Graduate student organization

· Summer classes

· Hallmarks of quality graduate education
Respectfully Submitted,

Shri Rao
